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 NOVEMBER 2021 

Sir Fred Schonell Drive and Coldridge Street 
black spot project - St Lucia 
START OF CONSTRUCTION 

WHAT WORKS ARE COMING UP? 

Brisbane City Council is upgrading the Sir Fred 
Schonell Drive and Coldridge Street intersection 
in St Lucia to improve safety for all road users. 
This project will be delivered under the Australian 
Government’s 2020-2021 Black Spot Program. 

WHY IS THIS WORK HAPPENING? 

The Sir Fred Schonell Drive and Coldridge Street 
intersection has been the site of multiple serious 
crashes since 2014. As part of the Australian 
Government’s Black Spot Program and National 
Road Safety Strategy 2011-2020, this project will 
improve safety at the intersection for all road 
users.  

WHAT DOES THIS WORK INCLUDE? 

The project involves upgrading the existing right 
turn from Sir Fred Schonell Drive into Coldridge 
Street from a filtered right-turn to a controlled right-
turn with a dedicated right-turn lane. 

To accommodate the new right-turn lane, the 
intersection will be reconfigured with the 
westbound through lane on Sir Fred Schonell 
Drive reduced from two lanes to one. The 
northbound turning lanes on Coldridge Street will 
change from two right-turn lanes, to one lane, 
improving bus movements. 

To upgrade the intersection, three informal, off-
peak on-street carparks on the western side of Sir 
Fred Schonell Drive between Coldridge and 
Warren Street will be permanently removed. For 
further information, refer to the plan overleaf. 
 

WHERE WILL THE WORKS BE?  

These works will take place within, and close by 
to, the intersection of Sir Fred Schonell Drive and 
Coldridge Street at St Lucia.   

A van to store equipment and materials will be 
located in the northern corner of William Dart Park, 
next to Munro Street and Coldridge Street. 

WHEN WILL THIS WORK TAKE PLACE? 

Start Late November 2021 

Finish Early 2022 

Time/day 7pm - 5am, Sunday to Thursday 
 

Works are being undertaken at night when traffic 
volumes are lowest, to ensure the safety of 
motorists and workers and to minimise traffic 
disruptions and impact to the local community.  

At times, some construction works will also be 
required to take place during the day between 
7am and 5pm, Monday to Saturday. 

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR ME? 

If you live near the intersection, you may at times 
experience increased noise, truck movements, 
vibration, dust, and light.  

Whilst travelling through the work site you may 
experience changed traffic conditions including, 
minor traffic delays, reduced speed limits, lane 
closures and detours. 

Throughout construction, you will receive 
advanced notification of any particularly noisy or 
impactful out-of-hours works, or major service 
disruptions. 

We value your patience and cooperation while we 
undertake this important project.  

CONTACT US  

To find out more about these works or the 

project, you can contact us by: 

 

1800 884 681 (business hours) 

3403 8888 (24-hours) 

 

cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au 

 

Visit brisbane.qld.gov.au and search ‘Sir 
Fred Schonell Drive and Coldridge 
Street black spot project’. 
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